RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OCTOBER 1st, 2010

The Medina Township Board of Trustees met in special session at Fire Station #2 on October 1st, 2010, to conduct the business of the Township. President Todd called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm with the following Trustees in attendance: Michael D. Todd, Sarah (Sally) Gardner and Ray Jarrett. Also in attendance were the Fire Chief, Fire Department Color Guard, Firefighters and the general public.

Mr. Todd led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mrs. Gardner said the purpose of the meeting was to swear in the two new Lieutenants.

Chief Crumley thanked the Trustees and proceeded to say it was National Fallen Firefighters weekend. Chief Crumley also wanted to recognize the following probationary firefighters who have passed their Firefighter 2 training and are now off probation. Mike Zevchek, Gavin Kruchan, Gary Gubanich, Bobby Dryer, Steve Schulte, Josh Romano.

Chief Crumley said after re-evaluation of the department they found that it was necessary to add two (2) additional Lieutenants to the department. He thanked the following Firefighters for participating in the process to select the Lieutenants: Paul Cugini, Nathan Diedrick, Tony Riggs, Blaine Schooley and Mike Stopa.

Oath of Office for Lieutenant for Scott Vargo and Steven Schmitt

Mrs. Gardner administered the Oath of Office for Lieutenant to Scott Vargo and Steven Schmitt.

Mrs. Gardner thanked the Fire Department for all their assistance helping her in her first year as Trustee and she is proud to be Fire Commissioner. Mr. Todd and Mr. Jarrett also thanked them for their professionalism and the great job they do.

Mr. Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:17 pm. Mr. Jarrett seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mr. Jarrett and Mrs. Gardner.

Therese George Fiscal Officer

Sarah (Sally) Gardner

Mickael D. Todd. Chairman